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Ways & Means Committee 
Camille Coates, Chairperson 
  Greg Menold, and Autum Jones 
 
MINUTES 
 
Wednesday, November 6, 2024 @ 8:00 a.m. 
 
1. Call to Order 
Chairperson Camille Coates called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
Present: Camille Coates, Greg Menold, and Autum Jones. Staff:  Eric Miller, Lori Reynolds, Ray Lees, and Rebecca Eisele.  MH auditors Greg Douglas, Director, Mike Plecki, and Clayton Miller.  Public: Julie Schmidgall, METEC.
 
3. Public Input-none 
 
4. Approval of Minutes of May 1, 2024 
Greg Menold moved to approve the minutes of May 1, 2024, and Autum Jones seconded. Motion carried. 
 
5. Recommendation to Commission the approval of September 2024 Financial Statements and Billings (Resolution 25-20) 
Autum Jones recommended to Commission the approval of September 2024 Financial Statements and Billings, and Greg Menold seconded.  
Rebecca Eisele updated on the following: 
· Total Operating Cash at the end of the month was approximately $945k. Operating cash decreased by ($22k) in September, compared to August.
· Total Accounts Receivable at the end of the month was $471k. Of the A/R balance, $315k was federal funds, $56k was state funds, and $100k was local funds.  
· Accounts Payable balance at the end of the month was $115k, and of that amount there was $109k in unpaid pass-through expenses as of the end of September.  The remaining $6k Accounts Payable balance at the end of September was for regular bills.
· September had 20 regular working days, 1 paid holiday, and 136.74 hours of PTO were used by staff.
· Total Revenue for September was $141k.
· Total Expenses for September were ($154k).
· September ended with a deficit of approximately ($13k), Fiscal Year 2025 has a surplus of approximately $223k.  
	            Motion carried. 
6. Recommendation to Commission the approval of the FY 2024 Independent Audit Report (Resolution 25-21)
Autum Jones recommended to the Commission the approval of the FY 2024 Independent Audit Report.  Greg Menold seconded the motion.

Greg Douglas, Director of MH, presented the auditor team. Mike Plecki updated on the Independent Audit Report
· We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Tri-County Regional Planning Commission for year ended June 30, 2024, and the related notes to the financial statements, which collectively comprise the Commission’s basic financial statements as listed in the table of contents.
· In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the respective financial position of the Commission as of June 30, 2024, and the respective changes in financial position and cash flows thereof for the year then ended in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.
· In performing an audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards and Government Auditing Standards, we:
· Exercise professional judgment and maintain professional skepticism throughout the audit.
· Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error, and design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks. Such procedures include examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements.
· A single audit was done as well.
· Reviewed Federal expenditures and Illinois grant accountability.
· In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material resects, the respective financial position of the Commission as of June 30, 2024, and cash flows thereof for the year then ended in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.
· Greg Douglas reported that the post audit letter states that there were no problems, issues, or discrepancies during the audit.  The audit has been submitted to the proper governmental offices for filing.  He mentioned it was again a pleasure to work with TCRPC staff.

Greg Menold inquired if TCRPC is within proper parameters for a non-profit.  Mike Plecki responded that matching funds from state and federal sources can make it appear as though there is a profit. 

Autum Jones asked if this is unusual.  Greg Douglas responded that it is typical of this type of business, funded by grants.  TCRPC has wisely built up a one-year cushion to fall back on during lean times.  Eric Miller commented that prior to the previous 10 years, Tri-County was caught off guard with lack of funding and had to ask the counties for an infusion of funds to cover expenses.

Motion carried. 
 
7. 	Other:
a. Next meeting is scheduled for December 4, 2024 at 8:30 am. 
 
8. Adjournment  
Autum Jones moved to adjourn at 8:31 am and Greg Menold seconded. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Eric Miller, Executive Director 
 
Recorded and transcribed by: 
Lori Reynolds, Office Administrator 
 
 
